

BSNL EMPLOYEES UNION

Ph.: 011-25705385 Fax: 011-25894862

Central Head Quarters

P. Abhimanyu General Secretary Main Recognised Representative Union.

Dada Ghosh Bhawan, 2151/1, New Patel Nagar,

Opp. Shadipur Bus Depot, New Delhi-110008

E-mail: bsnleuchq@gmail.com, Website: www.bsnleu.in

BSNLEU/503 (CDR)

16.08.2022

To,

Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, Director (HR), BSNL Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, H.C. Mathur Lane, Janpath, New Delhi – 110 001

Sir,

Sub: - <u>Issuing passwords to the Non-Executives working in the E-office – non-implementation of the decision taken in the Formal meeting held on 13.06.2022 - reg.</u>

We wish to bring the following to your kind notice on the above captioned subject.

A Formal meeting between the Director (HR) and BSNLEU was held on 13.06.2022. Nine issues were taken up by BSNLEU, for discussion in that meeting. One among the nine issues is, the issuing passwords to the Non-Executives working in the E-office.

In the meeting, the Union pointed out that, the assurance given by the Director (HR) on this issue, several months ago, has not been implemented. After hearing the views of the Union, the Director (HR) assured that, the Corporate Office would issue a letter to all the CGMs on this issue.

In this connection, we would like to bring to your kind notice that, two months have already elapsed since the aforementioned Formal meeting was held. However, we regret to inform that, the assurance given by the Director (HR) has not been implemented and no letter has been issued by the Corporate Office to the CGMs, regarding the issuing of passwords to the Non-Executives posted in the E-office.

Issuing of passwords to the Non-Executives, is a very minor issue. The Management is not going to incur any expenditure, to settle this issue. The employees belonging to the Sr.TOA stream feel that, they are discarded in the E-office system. The Non-Executives are an important part in the E-office system and hence the Management has no reason to ignore them.

If assurance given by the Director (HR), even on such minor issues, is not implemented for months together, it makes the employees to lose their faith reposed on the top officers of the Company. In view of the foregoing, we request you to kindly ensure that, the assurance given by the Director (HR) is implemented without further delay.

Thanking you.

Yours sincerely,

(P.Abhimanyu)
General Secretary